

To: Mike Wildgen, City Manager

From: Karin Rexroad, Public Transit Administrator

Cc: David Corliss, Assistant City Manager

Date: October 16, 2002

Re: PTAC Recommendation Santa Fe Depot

At our September meeting, the Public Transit Advisory Committee voted to recommend that the Santa Fe Depot, located at 413 East 7th, no longer be considered for the purpose of using it as a transit center. I have attached the subcommittee's report for your review.

The City of Lawrence received a \$2,500 grant from the Great American Station Foundation for negotiation with Burlington Northern Santa Fe to work toward a lease agreement. We have spent \$100.00 to gain a visual tour of the depot and \$306.00 for the student building condition evaluation which was shared earlier. If the City Commission accepts the PTAC recommendation to not pursue the Santa Fe Depot, I will be in contact with the Great American Station Foundation in regard to the remainder of our grant dollars.